East Colfax Neighborhood Association (ECNA)

General Meeting  -  March 19, 2019
Counterpath  -  7935 E. 14th Avenue
Acknowledgement:  We acknowledge that we are on the traditional lands of the Ute, the Cheyenne, and the Arapahoe peoples.
Please contribute to our new reparations fund for native peoples.  Details about donations will be forthcoming on the ECNA website.
Announcements
Denver Police are here every third meeting and they will be at our next meeting on April 16th with updates on crime and safety.  They also have their very useful “2CAB” (District 2 Citizens Advisory Board) meeting next Wednesday at 6:00 pm at 3921 Holly Street.
Debates:  We’ve had two excellent candidate debates so far, for City Council Districts 8 and 5.  
Be sure to attend the Mayoral Debate this Saturday the 23rd at 11:00 am, with five candidates.
This is free and open to all.  Be sure to bring questions or send them to Tim Roberts in advance.
A debate with At-Large Council Candidates is Saturday the 30th.

One-Day Conference:  Saturday, April 6th from 10 am to 3 pm.  Co-organized with the Overland Park Neighborhood Association, this conference will discuss how a registered neighborhood organization can better represent the people who actually live within its boundaries.


Free and open to all, with a catered lunch, the conference line-up includes:
•  Irene Aguilar, Director of Neighborhood Equity and Stabilization Team (NEST) in the Denver’s Office of Economic Development & Opportunity,

•  Tony Pigford, educator and City Council candidate, who has a deep knowledge of the Five Points Neighborhood,

•  Lisa Calderón, Mayoral candidate,

•  Jessica Dominguez of Love Thy Neighbor and Interfaith Alliance,

•  Yoal Ghebremeskel from Street Fraternity,

•  Robin Kniech, Council Member,

•  George Mayl of Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation,

•  Nola Miguel, involved with the Globeville Elyrea Swansea Neighborhood,

•  Mara Owen on advocating with City Council . . . and others.

Reading Group:  The reading group discussion on “urban blight” was excellent.  Stay tuned for the next meeting in April, with a short section from Carceral Capitalism by Jackie Wang, who will be here for a talk on April 28th.
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Shout Out:  ECNA Board Members, plus Bonnie Guillen from Councilman Herndon’s office and Luke Palmisano from Councilwoman Susman’s office, as well as Mary Beth Susman herself.
Presentations:
East Fax Tap (old Hangar Bar) – Tor Ericksen, Billyana Boyanova – worked hard with Eric Reeser, City Attorney, and the Denver Police Department to clean the old building up and make it a safe, warm, inviting place with Colorado craft beers.  Will be open for business within the next few weeks, undergoing final inspections.  Will have bar snacks and food trucks.

Julian Wolff – Denver Animal Protection – Denver Animal Shelter, Division of Denver Department of Public Health and Environment.  DAP offers low-cost vaccines every weekend, Sat-Sun, 9-11 am.  High incidence of rabies, make sure your dogs and cats are up to date on their parvo and rabies vaccines.  Also pet licenses.  Visit the website to see pictures of animals turned in.  Also, state-supported, free neutering is available in certain targeted zip codes, with plans to expand to other areas.  Website:  Denveranimalshelter.org.
Daniel Ettinger – Denver Animal Protection.  Works with DPD.  “Dog-catcher” image, but this is  only maybe 40-50% of what they do.  DAP also responds to calls about animal rights and rescue, and emergencies involving dog bites, etc.  Denver Dumb Friends League offers free vouchers for spays and neutrers – Daniel has vouchers in his truck available.  Compliance ticket – 30 days to get your dog registered, with vaccines.  Registration is mandatory in Denver.  DAP also offers educational activities – coloring books with safety points about strange dogs and so forth.


Q.  Cat license is too big for cats?  A.  There is a smaller version available for pickup.


Q.  Can dogs be off-leash in city parks?  A.  No, it is a law.  Contact City Council members to request additional dog parks or to change the law.
Q.  Does DAP write tickets for dogs in grocery carts?  A.  Not authorized to issue tickets on private property, although store owners may request disruptive animals to be removed.  However, if a dog is left in a parked vehicle, there’s a Good Samaritan law allowing a citizen to break into a vehicle, but this is not advised in case of biting.  Call 311 to report animals who seem to be suffering in a locked car, and DAP professionals will respond.

Q.  What about barking dogs?  A.  Call 311.  Sometimes just talking to your neighbor works.  Also, feel free to ask neighbors for yard clean-up of smelly poop.
Penfield Tate – candidate for Denver Mayor.  Former State Rep and State Senator.  Lawyer by training, helps governments raise money for construction projects, bond programs, etc.  
“Time to hit the reset button in this city.”  Not “anti-growth, but have the right to control our own destiny.”  
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Penfield Tate plans to be the kind of mayor Federico Pena was, encouraging neighborhoods to have a voice early in planning processes.  Waivers, variances, incentives of developers will be subject to citizen input.
Affordable housing needed in this this city, especially for millennials who can’t afford even down payments.
Homelessness (even for people working) and community, health, mental health services need to be addressed.  

Traffic issues, such as the mess of Quebec between Lowry and Stapleton.  Scooters are a viable option for some people and need to be accommodated.  Need a paradigm shift.  City hasn’t undertaken Quebec widening due to issues involving private dwellings.

Q.  Population between low-income and very low-income?  A.  “Affordable” housing is for people who are working but low income.  There are Federal funding programs for assistance for qualified parties, but there definitely is a gap that needs to be looked at.

Q.  What about the “tiny apartments” downtown that are supposedly affordable but cost $900-1200/month.  A.  Pen is adept at obtaining funding for subsidizing housing.

Website:  TateForDenver.com
Terese Howard – Denver Homeless Out Loud – Denverrighttosurvive.org – presentation about Initiative 300 on the May 7th election ballot.


“Unauthorized camping” ordinance prohibits “blankets, or any form of cover or protection from the elements other than clothing.”


In 2017, 4,647 homeless people were approached by police in violation of this “camping” ban.  “Moving along” results in countless sleepless nights, blankets confiscated, separation from friends and family, and the very real risk of rape, assault, and death.

Think about what it would look like if you were on the street.

Eight people died in 2018 from hypothermia.  Many suffered frostbite and other extreme consequences such as loss or destruction of possessions including blankets, medications, identification, and medical equipment like wheelchairs.


Sweeps of “move along” make it difficult for people to keep their IDs, etc. and to be found by case workers offering services.


Between 2015-2017 the City only created 199 units of 0-30% AMI (Average Median Income) housing for 31,854 renter households in this category, plus thousands of homeless residents.


Minimum wage workers cannot currently afford housing in Denver.


Shelters:  Not a viable, healthy, safe, or possible options for many people.  Warehouse space with mats on floor six-inches apart, and people have to arrive and leave at certain times.  Not a space where people want to “live.”  Not a viable option due to accessibility problems and gender/discrimination issues.  No room in current shelters for at least 459 people.
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“Right to Survive Initiative” – reinstates the basic human rights currently denied by the Denver camping ban:  The right to take shelter, the right to rest, the rights to receive food, the right to sleep in your own car.


Access to safer environments.


Ending the game of homeless whack-a-mole.


Protection from harsh elements.


Ending wasteful spending on enforcement of an ineffective and harmful policy.


The initiative “does not end homeless” – this is not a “solution” but a “right.”

Many cities have laws prohibiting people sleeping in their own legally parked car.  This initiative is to stop this kind of law criminalizing sleeping in cars, as well as the public sharing food (where food in general is allowed).  This is a proactive measure.

The initiative DOES NOT allow people to obstruct sidewalks or prohibit ADA access such as with wheelchairs.  Nor does it allow access to parks or other areas when normally closed to the public.  Nor does it prevent the city form closing areas for repair and only applies to areas that are accessible to the general public.  Nor does it prevent law enforcement from searching people and property when investigating a crime, from requesting identification when there is reasonable suspicion of a crime, or from enforcing laws related to violence, theft, drugs, etc.

Youth are a large percentage of homeless – 49% from child welfare system, 40% LGBTQ.

Video of testimonial presented.  “How can I get a job when I can’t sleep for many nights?  How can I sleep when I can’t have anything over or under me, and it’s cold.”


This initiative faces paid opposition by CRL under the name, “Together Denver.”  CRL lobbies for the expansion of I-70 and for big development downtown.


This initiative has the support of dozens of organizations.  

Requested:  Endorse, donate, volunteer, vote!  

The full ordinance is available on the website:  denverrighttosurvive.org

Note:  If you Google homelessness, the first hit is CRL and their scare tactics.

Irene Aguilar – Director of Neighborhood Equity and Stabilization Team (NEST) in the Office of Denver Economic Development & Opportunity (DEDO).  Irene served 8 years as a State Senator, and 22 years in other service capacities.


NEST works with many city and state agencies.  Planned tasks include:

Assessing and assisting initial target communities include East Colfax, as well as other areas of large scale development or areas of conflict.


Outreach to reach populations who don’t speak English or have access to electronics, and therefore are out of the usual communication loop.


Coordinated assistance for high needs/high risk individuals.  Centralized referral.


Develop mechanisms for early identification of individuals/businesses at risk for displacement (behind in property taxes, posted citations, liens on property).
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Develop a pilot model for prevention of displacement in a highly gentrifying area – test in East Colfax.  Land values going up.  Like the two properties already bought by City, NEST is trying to get other properties to be purchased by City and other groups.


Working to get Denver Trust funds for community organizing.


Would like to see East Colfax developed without displacement.


Starting wage of $15/hr proposed by Mayor and others.  However, this still needs two people earning that wage to afford to live in Denver.


Other areas of work – policy development, East Colfax URA (Urban Renewal Area) and NPI (Neighborhood Planning Initiative) (PUMA is the consultant helping with planning), Opportunity Zones (need better definition), proactive anti-displacement work.


Website under development.
Additional Comments:  
We need to come together and reach out to neighbors to include what they need as well.  ECNA is not just a “club” but is important for the equitable development of this area.

Please come to the Mayoral Debate – 5 candidates showing up at the same time is incredible, thanks to the efforts of Tim Roberts.

Community garden is gearing up for the season.   A kickoff meeting will be held this Sunday, March 24th.  [Tim, please confirm with time, per Julie.] 
Meeting Adjourned.
